
 

Holy Spirit Catholic Church 
4341 East 131st Street 

Garfield Heights, Ohio 44105 

 

216.581.0981 

www.holyspiritcleveland.org 

 
Office hours: 

Tuesday — Friday 
9:00 a.m. — 4:00 p.m. 

07 June 2020 

Mass Schedule 
Sunday Mass 

10:30 a.m. 
 

Saturday Vigil Mass 

 
Weekday Mass 

Wednesday 

6:30 p.m. 
 

Sacrament 
of Reconciliation 

Wednesday 

5:00 — 6:00 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The LORD, the LORD, a 
merciful and gracious 

God, slow to anger and 
rich in kindness 

and fidelity. 
 

— Exodus 34: 6 

Pastor 
Fr. W. David Nestler, 

O.F.M. Cap. 
 

 
Deacons 

Deacon Shelby Friend 
Deacon Ronald James 

 
 

Music Minister 
Mr. David Williams 

 
 

Archbishop Lyke School 
216.991.9644 

ALL ARE WELCOME TO COME AND WORSHIP WITH US 



                         HOLY SPIRIT CHURCH GARFIELD HEIGHTS,  OHIO 44105 

 

Holy Spirit Parish 
Mission Statement 

 
 

We come together as a diverse and welcoming 
community to glorify, praise, and give thanks to God in Christ 
Jesus.  Inspired by God’s Word and the Eucharist, we go forth 
to serve the needs of our parish and the extended community. 
 
 We are called through the Holy Spirit to spread the 
Gospel message and reach out to the poor and oppressed. We 
are committed to know, understand, and love each other as 
members of Christ’s body. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK  

Sunday Ex 34:4b-6, 8-9; 2 Cor 13:11-13; Jn 3:16-18 

Monday 1 Kgs 17:1-6; Mt 5:1-12 

Tuesday 1 Kgs 17:7-16; Mt 5:13-16 

Wednesday 1 Kgs 18:20-39; Mt 5:17-19 

Thursday Acts 11:21b-26; 13:1-3; Mt 5:20-26 

Friday 1 Kgs 19-9a, 11-16; Mt 5:27-32 

Saturday 1 Kgs 19:19-21; Mt 5:33-37 

Sunday Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a, 1 Cor 10:16-17; Jn 6:51-58 

MASS INTENTIONS 

Sunday, 07 June 2020  
10:30 am 

THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 
The People of Holy Spirit Church 

Sunday, 14 June 2020  
10:30 am 

THE BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 
The People of Holy Spirit Church 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

06/07 Maya Crawford  

06/10 Jaqueline Williams  

06/11 William Pearson III Sr. Brigetta Waldron 

06/12 

Minnie Brooks 
Monica Hines 
Brenda Holbert 
Jennifer  Johnson 

Janaya Smoot 
Kelly Teasley 
Sydney Turner 

06/13 Stacey Collier  

 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU 
 

We offer a special thank you to all of those from our Holy 
Spirit Church community who made it possible for us to 
view the Mass each week and stay connected while we 
were closed, including:  the acolytes, cantors, choir direc-
tor, deacons, floral arranger, hunger center coordinator 
and volunteers, lectors, telephone callers and videogra-
pher.  Also a special thank you goes out to the members 
of the Men of Faith ministry and ushers who helped to 
prepare the church for the re-opening. They were very 
diligent in completing the required tasks and assuring that 
the diocesan guidelines were met.  

MAY HE REST IN PEACE 
 

Bishop George V. Murry, SJ of Youngstown 
died early on Friday morning. Please keep 
Bishop Murry in your prayers and all those 
who mourn his passing from this life. 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 

06/10 Reiko & Julius Simmons 

PRAYER FOR PEACE 
THIS AFTERNOON AT 4:00 PM 

ON THE FRONT STEPS OF HOLY SPIRIT CHURCH 
 

Councilwoman, Shayla Davis (Ward 4, Garfield Heights) 
is taking the lead in planning an outdoor service of pray-
er, petition and praise to beg God’s blessings and guid-
ance on us all in these days of civic unrest. 
 

The service will take place on the front steps and patio of 
Holy Spirit Church, facing 131st Street.  All participants 
are asked to maintain a safe distance from other partici-
pants while wearing masks.  If you prefer to participate 
from inside your vehicle, an audio speaker will be set up 
in the parking lot area between the church and the school 
building. 
 

Please join us if you can this afternoon as we have this 
opportunity to host the larger Garfield Heights commu-
nity at our place of worship.  Let us warmly welcome our 
neighbors.  Most importantly, may this prayer service 
help God find a way to instill justice, peace and mercy in 
every  heart; may it heal our wounds and our land. 



The Most Holy Trinity 07 June 2020 

“LEAD ME, GUIDE ME: 
THE LIFE AND EXAMPLE OF FATHER DAN BEGIN” 

Authored by Kathy Ewing 
 

Lead Me, Guide Me: The Life and Ex-
ample of Father Dan Begin is now avail-
able.  It was written by Kathy Ewing of 
our Holy Spirit Parish.  Father Dan 
Begin was the former pastor of St. Ce-
cilia and Epiphany parishes, where many 
of our Holy Spirit parishioners used to 
attend.    
 

It can be ordered through any bookstore; it will soon be 
available in Mac’s Backs Books on Coventry Road in 
Cleveland Heights.  To order, call 216-321-2665 or go to 
their website.    

A STATEMENT 
FROM FATHER DONALD P. OLEKSIAK 

ADMINISTRATOR OF THE CATHOLIC DIOCESE OF CLEVELAND 
CALLING FOR CALM AND PRAYERS 

IN THE WAKE OF CIVIL UNREST  
     May 31, 2020 
 

On this day during which Catholics celebrate the solem-
nity of Pentecost, recalling God’s outpouring of the Holy 
Spirit on the world, I ask all people of goodwill to join 
me in prayer for a restoration of peace in our community 
and a return to civil order. 
 

The horrible death of George Floyd in Minneapolis — 
video recorded for the world to see — has outraged our 
nation. His death and other recent incidents around the 
country have brought a piercing light on deep-seated 
problems in our country that need to be answered by 
each of us in a spirit of love and conversion of heart, as 
we embrace a culture of life and respect for all, remem-
bering that every one of us is made in the image and like-
ness of God. 
 

Several chairmen of the United States Conference of 
Catholic Bishops have called upon all Catholics to, “Pray 
and work toward a new outpouring of the Holy Spirit, 
the spirit of truth to touch the hearts of all in the United 
States and to come down upon our criminal justice and 
law enforcement systems.” 
 

May the spirit of God unite us in love and respect, and 
heal our broken society. 

CONGRATULATIONS, GRADUATES 
 

These are the members of our community who have 
graduated this summer and are prepared to take their 
next steps toward contributing to the well-being of socie-
ty. 
 

We will honor them at the 10:30 am Mass on Sunday, 
June 28th.  Please join us. 
 
 

Dr. Ayanna Smith  University of Pittsburgh 

 School of Medicine 
 Doctor of  Medicine 
 

Kelly Teasley Ursuline College 

 BA in Health Care Administration 
 

Morgan Whaley                                          Williams College 

   BA in Arabic Studies  and Public Health 
 

Frederick Thomas  Cuyahoga Community College 

  Associate Degrees in Arts and Science 
 

Steven Abrams 12th Grade 

 Revere High School 
 

Sabrina James  12th Grade 

 Trinity High School 
 

Tahj Kendrick 12th Grade

 Benedictine High School 
 

Justin Wodtly 12th Grade

 Cleveland Heights High School 
 

Maya Crawford 12th Grade 

 Cleveland Central  Catholic High School 
 

Isabella Peña 8th Grade 

 International School 
 

Jasmine Smoot 8th Grade

 Saint Benedict 
 

Alesia Ogletree 8th Grade 

 Archbishop Lyke School 
 

Israel King 8th Grade 

 Archbishop Lyke School 

 
Amiir Talbott 8th Grade 

 Archbishop Lyke School 

Wednesday evening Mass resumes on June 17th at 6:30 p.m. 
 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available 
Wednesdays from 5:00—6:00 pm. 



PRAY FOR OUR PARISHIONERS IN THE MILITARY: 

Saundra Clark Melissa James Stephanie Wentz Andy Hutchinson Uchechi Onwuanaibe 

Joshua Sánchez Tyrone Franklin, Jr. Mario Williams                             Steven Daniel Sadé Powers-Morgan 

Dennis Ross, II                        Steven Rau                                Glen Pfleger   Maurice Williams  

COLLECTION  

31 May 2020 — online contributions   $3,380.00 

31 May 2020 — envelope contributions   $4,864.00 

Sunday collection total   $8,244.00 

Ministries of Mercy — online contributions   $45.00 

Ministries of Mercy —  envelope contributions   $150.00 

Ministries of Mercy total   $195.00 

Thank you so much for your continuous support! 

 

PRAY FOR OUR BROTHERS AND SISTERS 
 

 

If you or members of your family are admitted to the hospital and would like to be visited and remembered in prayer, please notify the parish office.  If you are unable to attend Mass 
and want to receive a visit from the pastor or deacons, please contact the parish office. 

 

Let us always pray for our sick and shut-in parishioners. In particular, please remember in prayer: 
 

Rochelle Larkin-Carr Estella Fortson Catherine Powell Amanda Lewis Rosie Bridges 

Eliza Solomon Henry & Kay Tucker Carrie Aaron John P. Jones, Jr. Maxine Friend 

Calvin Singleton, Sr. Marvin Young Juanita Adams Elissa Coleman Shirley Liston 

Roger & Connie Raines Jesse & Jessica Carr Demateress Richards Len Rosky Patricia Pendleton 

Rosemarie McBride Fletcher & Delores Posey Juanita McPherson Luis Lorenzo Bill & Monica Starks 

Vera Payne Pauline Reed Catherine Wilson Jewell Gardner Bettina & Horace Bowling 

James Wilson Marian Mauldin Marlene Land Maria Hanan Patricia Polk 

Carmen Whaley Don Miller Denise Curry Patricia Pendleton Marlene DeBrossard 

Edith Richardson Allyssa Brand-Bey Theresa Talbott Frederick Whatley Thelma Arnold 

Helen Collier Reaver Jones Margaret Luton Daniel Jefferson Mattie Smith 

Dorothy Minor Della Powell Sandra Cummings Sharm Starks Tyrone  & Terry Lester 

Phyllis Partee  Raman Belinson Maureen Belinson Linda E. Williams Horace Reese 

Sara Dickson Ruby Fett Jesse Smiley D.D. Ward -Warden Jonathan Traylor 

Kiana Pearson Mildred Jackson Mary Evans Tammy Larkin Jerry Freeman 

Doris St. Clair Shirley Wenson Jeffrey Rose Lucille Mahone Richard Bass 

Please silence all cellular phones and other electronic devices prior to the beginning of our liturgies. 

CALVARY CEMETERY 
 PRE-PLANNING SEMINAR 

 

The Catholic Cemeteries Association is hosting a pre-
planning seminar on Saturday, June 20th at 1:00 p.m. 
Come learn about the burial planning process, including: 
full body burial (in-ground or above-ground), cremation, 
and Catholic funeral tradition. Please RSVP so arrange-
ments can be made for proper social distancing. Attendees 
are encouraged to wear a face covering, but are not re-
quired.  Calvary Cemetery – 10000 Miles Rd., Cleveland.  
RSVP 216/641-7575 ext. 2 or ccc@clecem.org. Attendees 
will receive a special discount coupon. 

PETER’S PENCE COLLECTION 
 

The second collection scheduled for June 28th, the annu-
al  Peter’s Pence collection, has been postponed until the 
fall due to the Covid-19 pandemic.  You will find an en-
velope in your most recent packet.  Feel free to turn in 
your envelope now or you can wait until the fall.  


